

GARY OBSZARNY Director of Utilities

MICHAEL LOCASCIO
Asst. Supt. of Water & Sewer Operations

TOWNSHIP OF MONTCLAIR

Department of Utilities

Water Bureau & Sanitary Sewers

54 Watchung Avenue Montclair, New Jersey 07043

Telephone: (973) 744-4600 Fax: (973) 233-1826

April 28, 2015

Mr. Michael Rohal, Borough Administrator Borough of Glen Ridge 825 Bloomfield Avenue Glen Ridge, New Jersey 07028

Dear Michael:

The Montclair Water Bureau has recently reevaluated the water transmission rates. In the Borough of Glen Ridge's case, rates were last set in 2008 at \$543.00/MG. Between that time and 2015, costs have risen significantly. Previous Township Manager Marc Dashield agreed with you on a ten percent (10%) increase. This will be followed by additional increases over the next few years.

By including all applicable costs, (NJDWSC costs are not included because Glen Ridge pays these costs directly to NJDWSC) the new rate for the Borough of Glen Ridge will be \$598.00/MG. The effective date of this new rate is May 1, 2015 and this rate will remain in effect through April 30, 2016.

The Township Attorney will send you copies of the new contract for the purchase of water based on this new rate.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Yours truly,

Gary Obszarny
Director of Utilities

GO:t

cc: Mr. Timothy Stafford

Mr. Ira Karasick

Mr. Anthony Blasi

Mrs. Maureen Montesano

MAILED CERTIFIED RETURN RECEIPT #7007 0220 0003 0978 6647